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Nutfield Church (C of E) Primary School

59 Mid Street

South Nutfield

Redhill

Surrey RH1 4JJ

Telephone:  01737 823239            
                             Headteacher: Miss Imogen Woods – BEd Hons (Oxon)            

E-Mail:          info@nutfield.surrey.sch.uk  
               Deputy Headteacher: Mrs Anna Benjamin – BA PGCE        
                





9th May 2023 
Dear Parents and Carers,

Congratulations on gaining a place at Nutfield Church (C of E) Primary School. We are delighted to be welcoming siblings as well as children and families who are new to the school. At Nutfield Church we have enjoyed significant successes. Judged Outstanding in our Church Schools Inspection, we are in the top schools in the country for phonics and are well above national figures in our Key Stage 1 & 2 SATs.  We enjoy a rich and varied curriculum and, we are proud to say, a very happy and cohesive staff team. We are keen to see your child flourish and have the very best education which is tailored to his or her needs, personality and interests. 

We are fortunate to have staff who are willing to ‘go the extra mile’ time and time again and I am confident that because of them and our very skilled Governors, this school will continue to go from strength to strength. 

Meeting dates and times

We would like to welcome you to two special events. The first is the ‘Welcome to Early Years Foundation Stage’ meeting. This meeting will include a welcome to the school from myself and my Senior Leadership Team, a  presentation from the class teacher about the curriculum and an explanation of our expectations in Early Years.  This meeting will be held on Wednesday 28th June at 2-3pm. 

The second meeting will be the ‘Welcome to the School’ meeting held on Thursday 6th July at 2-3pm.  This will be the time when the children will be with their new teacher in the Year R classroom. The meeting will start with parents and children in the hall. After a few minutes the teacher will take the children with her into class and the adults will stay in the hall to meet myself, the Governors, Kitchen Staff, School Business Manager and PTFA Chair. Please complete the slip attached at the bottom of this letter to let us know if you are able to attend our meetings.   

At the meeting on 28th June, you will receive a welcome pack containing several forms that must be filled in before your child starts school. We would be grateful if you could return your completed forms to school when you come to the second meeting on 6th July.

In September we are introducing the children to the life of the school in the same way as we did last year and more quickly than in previous years.  In the first few days of the autumn term the children are introduced to the school in small groups according to their birth months. The dates will be: 
Tuesday 5th September – Group 1, Wednesday 6th September – Group 2, Thursday 7th September - Group 3    
The whole class will all come to school on Friday 8th September.  
	Children’s Groups

	Tuesday 5th September

Group 1

Ilse, Jack, Kitty, Ella, Sophia, Jesse, Delphine, Seren, 

Ivy-Rae, Constance


	Wednesday 6th September

Group 2

Elijah, Sunaina, Rory, Woody, Kyle, Annabelle, Harry, Ethan, Elizabeth, Zachary
	Thursday 7th September

Group 3

Max, Ethan, Jake, Mabel, Iris, Roman, George, Emilia, Charlie, Heidi
	Friday 8th September 

All children in school




Governors’ Fund

In addition to this letter, I am also attaching details about our Governors’ School Improvement Fund. As this school is a Voluntary Aided church school it is funded slightly differently to other schools and so we rely on this money given by parents in a way that some schools do not.  I hope you find the attached reading useful. One of our Governors will be on hand at the ‘Welcome to the School’ meeting to answer any questions you may have. If the information attached seems clear and you are supportive of the Governors’ Fund we would like you to fill in the forms which include:

· Appeal letter for voluntary contributions (this letter is sent out annually to all parents)

· Governors’ School Improvement Fund – information for parents and carers

· Bank standing order mandate

· Gift Aid declaration 

We ask that these be returned to the Governors via the school office by Wednesday 28th June (or bring it with you to the meeting).

Home visits

Home visits are optional.  If you would like the opportunity of a home visit, please contact the school office and you will then be advised in due course of the date and time of your visit.  

School Uniform

Please find enclosed the school uniform policy, together with a leaflet on how to order your school uniform online with Price & Buckland for September.  All details are on their website and you can either have it delivered to the school or to your home address.

We are really looking forward to meeting our new families and some of our existing families too! Life in Foundation Stage is exciting and new. There is so much to learn and experience. I am sure your child will have a wonderful education at this very special school.  You will, no doubt, have a lot of questions about how school life works; please do use the meetings offered to ask anything you need. We would like to reassure you that no question is too small! We are here to help you and your child be ready for his/her new school life. The meetings should help you be as prepared as you can be. 

By law the school must check your child’s birth certificate.  Please bring this with you so we can photocopy it for our records.  Mrs Fowler, our Officer Manager, will be at the meeting to administer this. 

We will look forward to seeing you soon. 

Yours sincerely

Imogen Woods

Headteacher 

NUTFIELD CHURCH (C OF E) PRIMARY SCHOOL

CHILD’S NAME…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

I/We will be able to attend the ‘welcome to Foundation Stage’ meeting on 28th June at 2pm. Yes / No

I/We will be able to attend the ‘welcome to the school’ meeting on 6th July at 2pm.          
        Yes / No

Signed………………………………………………………………………………………………………Date……………………………
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